General Meeting Minutes Santa Barbara Coastal Quilters Guild November 11, 2004

Susan convened the meeting at 7:02pm. Six guests were introduced by Arla Wardell.

Parliamentarian Angela Moll presented the slate of officers (see insert) for next year.

Kathy Laab said that 67 community quilts were donated to Unity Shoppe and more are coming in.

Show and Tell followed. (see list)

Wanda Livernois mentioned that they are selling the postcards of the Opportunity quilt for four for a \$1.00. It will be auctioned on December 9th.

Penny Odom brought attention to tonight and the upcoming December meeting. There will be two surprises in December. We are to pin 6inch squares to our shirts for a fabric exchange. January will be Linda Ballard who will do strip poker with those who want to participate. Twenty seven 2 and a half inch wide by 42inch long strips will be needed. They should be an assortment of colors.

Sign ups for Laura Hines in February are being accepted tonight.

Angela announced the acceptance of the slate of Board Members after counting the paper ballots.

Marilyn Martin announced a bus trip for \$135 to "Road to California" in Ontario in January.

Susan explained more about the batik exchange and explained that it will be a bit more festive with a longer break. Please bring a refreshment.

Betty Libbert broke her hip.

RECESS

Susan introduced out speaker Joen Wolfrom from the Seattle area. She said "Everybody has some creativity." She said to visualize and brain storm and to write down our ideas.

She showed slides of people's work and some of their early attempts. The Block of the Month (green leaves) was won by Becky Gallup.

Seven door prize winners were announced.

Susan adjourned the meeting at 9:20.

Respectfully submitted, Paulette Ley Recording Secretary